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SAHK B M KOTEWALL MEMORIAL SCHOOL
School Notice (N0.129_1920)

Dear Parents/Guardians, 24 March, 2020

Prevention of Pneumonia

For the prevention of the widely spread of the Novel Coronavirus, the Education Bureau (EDB)
announced that classes of all schools which are originally scheduled to resume in phases on April
20 the earliest need to be further suspended, until further notice. The EDB will announce the
resumption date and related arrangements at least three weeks before the resumption of classes, for
the best preparation of all school stake-holders. Please pay attention to the announcement of the
EDB.

In addition, the start of the written examinations of the HKDSE will be postponed until 24
April 2020, the practical examinations will also be postponed, and the speaking examinations of
both Chinese and English Language subjects will be cancelled. Due to the above rescheduling, the
results for the 2020 HKDSE will be released by the end of July. The HKEAA will announce further
details as soon as possible and candidates will be notified by e-mail and mobile phone messages.
The school will also inform the candidates later of the various update arrangements for the
examination.

During the suspension of classes, students should avoid going out or having gathering. It is
suggested to stay at home. Keep on studying, doing exercise and therapy as well. In the further
extension of the resumption period, the school will cater the students' learning needs in different
modes. The school will continue to upload self-learning resources and send assignments to students
by mail, email or e-learning platform. Teachers will also carry out online real-time interactive
teaching, making teaching clips for some of the classes.

During the suspension period, the school will keep our premise open and to provide support
to parents in need. We will also maintain close communication with parents and inform parents of
any new information, including the resumption arrangements and various precautions in due course.
If you have any enquiries, please contact the school nurse, Ms Leung or the school vice principal,

Ms Wong (2424 7766).
Thank you for your attention.

Yours faithfully,

2.2

Ms W Y Lai
Principal




